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of Directors will be traveling to the Lone Star State to represent 
New Jersey at the annual Chapter Officers Training Session(COTS). 
The COTS meeting provides our chapter officers an opportunity to 
exchange ideas with chapter leaders of other Sports Field Managers 
Associations from around the country. 

Sharing ideas on the local level is vital to the continued development 
of our New Jersey Chapter of Sports Field Managers. Be sure 
to keep the feedback flowing to your Board of Directors.  We 
always attempt to tailor educational programs and utilize chapter 
resources in the most efficient means possible.  Our goal is always 
to support you as a Field Manager in New Jersey and provide you 
with whatever educational assistance and resources you might 
need.  We’ll be looking forward to hearing from you and seeing you 
at upcoming events.

Matt Olivi is Sports Turf Manager, Piscataway Board of Education,  
Piscataway, NJ; and SFMANJ President

A Message from The President . . .
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This year, the Board of Directors honored 
one of their own at the 2013 Green Expo 
at the Trump Taj Mahalin in Atlantic City, NJ. 
The award was presented to Sports Field 
Managers Association of New Jersey Board 
of Directors Member and Newsletter 
Editor, Brad Park for his ten years of dedicated service to the 
SFMANJ and to all of its members.

Brad is also the Sports Turf Research & Education Coordinator, 
Rutgers University, He also has been our go-to guy for any sort of a 
question, whether it be “when did this happened?” or “how did we 
do this?” or “where was that?” . . .  Brad always has the answers. He 
can sit, listen to a rowdy debate on a certain topic and then calmly 
say “well, this is what I think we should do”.  And we usually do. We 
appreciate his dry wit! 

Brad is our Rutgers 
connection, full of wonderful 
advice, as many of you know 
who have called and had 
him come out to inspect 
your field. He even provides 
a location, the Rutgers 
Geiger Center, for the 
Board meetings on the first 
Wednesday of each month.

It would be hard to imagine 
the Board of Directors 
without him. He has been 
a source of inspiration and 
knowledge for all of us. 
Here’s to 10 more! Thank 
you Brad!

Have you checked-OUT 
our Web Site lately?

	 Check our Events page for upcoming events and 
pictures of past SFMANJ functions.

	 Check our Resources page for past issues of our 
Newsletter Update, Minutes from past Board 
Meetings, links to useful information and job 
postings.

	 Check our Contact Us page for direct links to all of 
the Board of Directors. Call us with any questions 
or comments.

	 Check our Vendor page for interactive links to our 
advertising vendors’ web sites and a complete list 
of all our vendors. Call them first! They are happy 
to answer any questions.

	 Check our New Members Only Section on the Home 
Page for Membership Directory and Minutes
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UPDATE
Update is published quarterly, Spring, Summer, Fall, and Winter. 
The Newsletter is edited by Brad Park., Sports Turf Research 
& Education  Coordinator, at Rutgers University and SFMANJ 
Board Member. The design, layout, distribution, and advertising 
sales are currently managed by Debra Savard, SFMANJ executive 
secretary.

Past issues of Update, dating back as far as 2001 to the present 
can be accessed through the Michigan State University Libraries. 

To access this archive, visit: http://archive.lib.msu. edu/tic/updat

Debra Savard is the SFMANJ Executive Secretary

Remember, to access the “Members Only” area 
on our web site, enter your name as it appears in 
the directory, all lower case with no spaces and 
no prefixes, suffixes or middle initials.

 The password is “sfmanj”.

by Debra Savard


